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Nor th  Lonsda le  Un i t ed  Church  

The Mohamad family whom we 
have sponsored had their first    
Canadian Thanksgiving experience 
this Fall. Some of the things that 
they named as being grateful for:  

ñA Peaceful place to liveò, ñOur 
Church Sponsorsò, ñTo be alive!ò,  
ñCanada is a very nice place with 
great natureò,ò I thank my God for 
the church, our sponsors and Cana-
daò, ñI am thankful for new life in 
Canadaò, ñI am thankful for the 
church for bringing my family to 

Canadaò. 

We are so thankful to God for 
bringing this wonderful family 
safely to settle in this wonderful 
country of ours. 

 

 
 

We give Thanks  



Members of the board  have been active over the Summer and early Fall months.  All the 
items referred to in our last Newsletter have been completed: repaving the parking lot, new 
doors on Duncan Hall, new windows in the kitchen and two new stoves. 

The property team developed guidelines for our gardeners led by Svetlana Evans and Cecile 
Wright.  They identified areas scheduled for upgrades, continued with regular maintenance, 
produced a budget and developed a reporting reporting structure.  In the last month or so, 
the south bed from Lonsdale to the parking lot was upgraded.  A wonderful group of about 
21 people came to spread bark mulch over the remediated areas.  We were rewarded after 
the hard work by being served soup, sandwiches and sweets ï thank you to Ann McBride 
and Darlene Beattie. 

Regular upgrades will continue to be made to the church to keep it in good repair and func-
tioning as well as possible.  Ventilation will be put into the door of the ñcarefree cupboardò.  
The freezers used by the pie team were moved to a more suitable spot, freeing up corridor 
space. 

Our treasurer, Shirley Wolff, has continued to update our accounting processes.  Lorri Gib-
bard and Ron McKellar, the financial support team, continue to input data, make suggestions 
and generally help the process.  ñHelping Handsò in collaboration with local IT company ISSI 
are beginning in the next few weeks to work with Linda to automate our file storage. 

A huge thank you to Adri Rautenbach and her team for another spectacular  óknockðyour 
socksð off ó transformation of the auditorium into an enchanted forest and our annual fund-
raising evening.  Stunning!  The auction items were wonderful and of such variety.  All who 
attended had a very special time and helped to raise some $23 000. 

Thomas Rautenbach is championing our annual puzzle fund raiser.  It is easy and offers all a 
chance to watch our ñchurchò grow. 

The pie team has  made 420 large  pies this year. We will be celebrating our pie-makers on 
November 5th. 

Some events coming up include: 

November 26th  The Christmas Fare luncheon 

December 3rd    Annual Congregational Meeting after church. Light lunch will be served. 

From the Board                                 Submitted by Joan Simmons 
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Part of our Thanksgiving response to God for all our Blessings . We were able to provide some 26 crates of foodstuff for the Harvest Project.  


